Peter & Claudia Zahn

53 Webster Hwy.

Temple NH 03084

May 25<sup>th</sup>, 2021

Zoning Board of Adjustment

ATTN: John Kieley, Chair

**Temple Town Offices** 

Temple, NH 03084

Re: Stepping Stones Farm and Event Center

## Dear John:

We are writing to express our support for Boo Martin's application for a special exception for her project. The farm is a uniquely beautiful and historic place. It is undoubtedly in Temple's best interest to see it remain intact and functional. During the fifteen years we have lived here, Boo has conducted her businesses with skill, kindness, and consideration for others. We see no reason to think she won't continue to do so in this new venture. We fully expect Stepping Stones to be a tremendous asset to the area.

At the same time, we hope and expect the various Town Boards will respect the concerns raised by the local citizenry, and apply the appropriate restrictions and considerations to their approvals. We'd also like to thank the Board members for their unselfish service to the town.

Sincerely

Peter and Claudia Zahn